Morristown Planning Commission

Minutes

May 7, 2008
Morristown Planning Commission was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Dave Benefiel.  Members present included, Dave Benefiel, Bill White, Jack Brinson, Trent Miller, Harry Justus, Lisa Smith and Planning Director Randy Reed.  

Jack Brinson made a motion to approve the minutes as written, seconded by Bill White, and all in favor.
Old Business:
Jack Brinson asked about an update on the sewage treatment plant.  Bill White advised all aerators are in but 2.  
Dave Benefiel spoke to Mark at Crane Werks and appraiser has been out.  

Discussion was done on Integrity Metals.  Randy Reed spoke to Josh Carter and they are working with IDEM, possibly on soil bearings.  No more permits have been issued beside the land site preparation.  Dave Benefiel advised that we have received a bill from R.W. Armstrong for $2,667.00.   A copy will be sent to Integrity Metals for reimbursement.  Copy of invoice attached to minutes.
Regarding the bowling alley, nothing to date.  Certified letter has not been received by owner (?Robert Johnson?).  Teardown could be in 90-120 days.
New Business:

It was noted that the trailer at Watertower has not been completely torn down and cleaned up. 
Discussion was done regarding owner of old Napa building and cars being parked in back lot.  It was stated that there is 6-8 cars parked back there.  It was agreed to send a letter requesting to attend next meeting. 

It was advised that too many cars are sitting out along North and Patterson Streets.  It was mentioned that might be a good idea to let Nick Keaton know to advise renters, at apartments, to park on side not between sidewalk and street.
Resident of the Ridgeland’s had called and complained about the empty lots at the Ridgeland not getting mowed and grass is getting pretty tall.  It was discussed to send a certified letter to Mr. Hines and if not received then will need to personally serve.  Give 10 days then possibly put a lien on property.  Bill White made a motion to proceed, seconded by Trent Miller.  All in favor.

Rick Diefenderfer advised that the resident at Johnson and Chestnut did reply to the Heavy Trash Day letter and will clean up that day.  Also, Rick advised that Larry has checked the cars at Harts (Main and Poplar) and they run.  They will keep checking.
Bill White made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jack Brinson.  All in favor.

Meeting Adjourned.
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